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Virginia Peninsula Community College Local Board
Budget and Finance Committee
December 6, 2023

Members Present:  	Joseph Fuentes and Andrew Crawford, Linda Reviea (via telephone)

Member Absent:	Mary Bunting 

College Staff Present:	Steven Carpenter, Vice President for Finance and Administration

I. Call to Order. Joe Fuentes opened the meeting at 3:57 p.m.

II.	Minutes from October 18, 2023, Meeting. The minutes were reviewed. A motion for approval was made by Linda Reviea and approved by the committee.

III.	FY 2024 Local Funds 1st Quarter Report. It was noted that the numbers provided are substantially similar to the 1st quarter summary report provided at the October meeting. This report provides the detail that was not available in October due to the timing of the meeting. There was discussion around the $45,327 of Student Activity Fund “Athletics Support” and whether it would be ‘reimbursed’ once funding is received from the Foundation. Tim was not present to describe the full intent, so it was noted that whether the intent is to ‘reimburse’ those funds, or not, the funds are budgeted and will eventually be spent. All funds are performing relatively as expected through the first quarter.

IV.	Old Business.
	a.	Update on Standard Operating Procedure (SOP) Development: An SOP framework was provided by Joe Fuentes at the October meeting. Geri Mathey has taken that document and provided some formatting. Tim Crittenden has begun editing and he and Steve Carpenter will prepare a rough draft by December 15. The draft will be shared with the committee via a Teams folder for review and editing. The intent is to have a solid draft for review and discussion at the February 21, 2024, meeting. 
	b.	Update of Athletics Review Action items: An update was provided by Steve Carpenter using PowerPoint. It summarized the six Review recommendations and noted that numbers 1, 3, 4 and 5 were complete. Items 2 and 6 are in process and on target for completion within the due date.

V.	New Business.
	a.	Review of the Statement of Economic Interest: A document has been shared with the Board that describes the process and requirements. Initiating emails will be sent to the Board in early January.

There being no further business for discussion, the motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 4:54; the motion was approved by committee.
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